UNITED PUBLIC SCHOOL DISTRICT NO. 07
Regular School Board Meeting
September 14, 2022

Membhers present Brenda Buri, Chad Brown, Jayme Burkhart, and Amy Ralph. Josh Sundsbak was
absent. Also present were Superintendent Christopher Bachmeier, Business Manager Jody Askvig,
Elementary Principal Kayla Andersen, and Dean-Of-Students/AD Scott Medalen.

Board president Buri called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

A motion was made by Burkhart and seconded by Brown to approve the agenda as presented. Motion
carried.

A motion was made by Brown and seconded by _Burkhart to approve the minutes of the previous
meeting as presented. Motion carried.

A motion was made by Brown and seconded by Burkhart to accept the Activity report as of 8-31-22.
Motion carried.

A motion was made by Brown and seconded by Burkhart to accept the financial reports for the General
fund, the Building fund, and the Hot Lunch fund as presented. Motion carried.

A motion was made by Brown and seconded by Burkhart to approve EOM August general fund bills
numbered 39141-39154, totaling $118,179.84 and September general fund bills numbered 39155-
39239, totaling $176,516.20 as presented. Approve activity bills numbered 28623-28690, totaling
$35,351.44; hot lunch bills numbered 9749-9767, totaling $21,523.07 and hot lunch ach numbered
1231-1233, totaling $10,146.29 as presented. Motion carried.

A motion was made by Burkhart and seconded by Brown to approve open enroliment #20 for the 22-23
school year. Motion carried.

A motion was made by Brown and seconded by Burkhart to approve the Annual Certificate of
Compliance for the 2022-2023 school year. Motion carried.

A motion was made to approve the first reading of Policy FFD- Possessing Weapons. Motion carried.

Principal report: Mrs. Andersen- It is a good start to the school year. Mrs. Andersen is meeting with all
the teachers on setting goals for the year. 6 graders attended Eco Ed at Mouse River Park. Elementary
school had a cross country run. Ms, Sasso is the new elementary student council advisor. Mr. Brown-
Stars testing is finished for the JH students. Mrs. Quam returns to the building 9-15. Transitioning to
two buildings has been going well. Mr. Medalen- Class officers have been elected. Coronation will be
Monday, September 19" with Friday being the all-school pep rally and the Homecoming FB game vs
South Prairie. Fall sports off to a good start and keeping everyone busy.



Superintendent report: Enroliment figures, homecoming preparations, staff development day October
3" information, student advisory discussion, and remaining projects to be completed were all discussed.
Thank you to Boyd Rakness and Troy Latta for finishing up the new concession stand. We will now have
an early out on Friday, October 07, 2022.

Next meeting will be Wednesday, October 12, 2022, 7:00 p.m.

Meeting adjourned 7:58 p.m.

Jody Askvig, Business Manager

Brenda Buri, Board President



